
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Welcome to the 2025 school year! We have had a great start, with most of our students settling 

well into their new classrooms. They are quickly forming relationships with their classmates, 

developing routines and expectations, and getting to know their teachers and Education Support 

staff. This year, we have welcomed over 60 new students and their families to join our school. I 

hope you quickly feel part of our community, and please know that we are here to make your 

child’s transition to our school as positive as it can be. Don’t hesitate to reach out to our staff, 

including your child’s teacher, one of our Principal Class Officers, or one of the school leaders. 

We are here to help! 
 

We have also welcomed several new staff members to our school this year. I am confident they 

will quickly become integral members of our team. 
 

Leadership Structure 
 

Principal – Pamela Mathieson 

Senior Assistant Principal – Andrea Wallace (Reservoir Campus) 

Assistant Principal – Ashlea Nave (Lalor Campus) 

Assistant Principal – Jackson Mathieson-Lowe (Reservoir and Lalor Campuses) 

Sub School Leaders: 

Early Years A – Julia Tenuta 

Early Years B – Monica Lee 

Early Years C – Dylan Ross 

Middle Years A – Elisa Wang 

Middle Years B – Tim Farley 

Middle Years C – Stevie Parsons 

Later Years A – Bernie Lim 

Later Years B – Rhiannon Parbery and Anna Scott 

Later Years C – Rasheetha Prashanth Sam 

Later Years D – Ray So 
 

Student Phones 

Just a polite reminder that mobile phones and other mobile devices should not be used at school. 

If your child brings a mobile device to school, they are expected to lock it away in their locker. I 

kindly ask all parents to check in with their child and encourage them to leave their phones at 

home. This will help reduce the challenges some students face when locking their phones away. 

All staff have a duty of care to ensure students are accessing appropriate content at school, and 

staff cannot fulfill this duty if students are using their own devices. 
 

School Council Elections 

It’s time of year again to renew the membership of our School Council. This year, we have 

vacancies for six parent members and one staff member. Nomination information will be sent 

out via Compass. 
 

Enrolment Policy 

The updated enrolment policy can be found on the Northern School for Autism website at 

https://www.northernautism.vic.edu.au/policies-protocols. A reminder: students are entitled to 

13 years of schooling. Therefore, students will graduate from Northern School for Autism after 

their 13th year of schooling or the year they turn 18, whichever comes first. Students who begin 

their schooling in another setting are still entitled to a total of 13 years of schooling. For example, 

a student starting at NSA in Year 2 will only have 11 years of schooling with us, as they have 

already completed 2 years at another school. 
 

Pamela Mathieson 
 

Principal 

Important Dates 
 
Book Club Online 
Orders Close 
Monday 17th February 
 
Glasses for Kids 
Tuesday 25th, 
Wednesday 26th & 
Thursday 27th February  
Prep to Grade 3 Students 

 

Parent Coffee 
Morning 
9:30am  
Thursday 27th February 
Reservoir Campus 
 
Preps Start Full 
Time 

Monday 3rd  March 
 
Labour Day 
Public Holiday 
Monday 10th March 
No School 
 
Last Day Term 1 
Thursday 3rd of April 
3:00pm Finish 
 
SSG Day 
Friday 4th of April 
No Buses Running 
Student Free Day 
 
 
Reservoir Campus 
16-18 Gertz Avenue 
RESERVOIR, VIC 3073 
Phone:(03) 9462 5990 
Fax: (03) 9460 8058 
 
Lalor Campus 
2 - 4 Lyndon Street 
LALOR, VIC   3075 
Phone: (03) 9464 3480 
Fax: (03) 9464 4713 
 
 

 

14th February 2025 

https://www.northernautism.vic.edu.au/policies-protocols




 

 

jbRoom 19 

Students in Room 19 have had a brilliant start to 
the year and are settling in well into classroom 

routines.  
We are excited to venture to our new excursion 
to Golden Moth playground and swimming! So 
far, our favourite subjects to participate in are 
Sport and Art, where we have time to practice 

our wait and turn skills.  
We also really enjoy visiting the STEAM Building 

utilizing ICT such as Dash & Dot, Bee Bots, 
Osmo, VR Room and the creative Lego Corner.  
We are looking forward to a bright year ahead 

and making lots of new friendships within our sub 
school. 

Great effort Room 19! 
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LC7’s Exciting Start to a Year of Growth and Learning 

LC7 has started the year on a high note, fostering a welcoming and inclusive classroom 
environment for both new and returning students. The beginning of the school year presents 
a wonderful opportunity for students to set personal learning goals and explore new 
achievements, and it has been inspiring to see their enthusiasm and commitment. 

From the outset, students have formed strong connections, enjoying a variety of engaging 
group activities such as Family Feud, Mafia, and The Logo Game. A particular highlight has 
been witnessing their ability to collaborate and support one another through team-building 
challenges, including robot construction and the ever-popular spaghetti and marshmallow 
tower challenge. 

Beyond the classroom, LC7 students have shown great enthusiasm for specialist subjects, 
demonstrating strong engagement in both music and physical education. Our weekly tennis 
sessions at the Lalor Tennis Club have been a fantastic way to develop gross motor skills 
while enjoying physical activity in a new setting. Additionally, students have embraced hands-
on learning in the kitchen, honing their cooking skills and preparing a variety of meals—tacos 
being a class favourite! 

This term, we have also enjoyed celebrating student and staff birthdays, and we look forward 
to marking many more special occasions throughout the year—always with plenty of cake! 

With such a positive and energetic start, LC7 is excited for the opportunities ahead. We look 
forward to seeing our students continue to grow in confidence, independence, and teamwork 
throughout the year!  
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SPEECH PATHOLOGY 
Reservoir

The Speech Pathology team
would like to welcome everyone
to the new school year! Students

have already settled in well to
their new classrooms and are

getting to know their new staff
members and peers. We would
like to take this opportunity to

introduce our new speech
pathologists, Grace and Maria!

Term 1 is all about continuing the supports
that best fit our students. The team and
classroom staff have been busy developing
visual supports, schedules, updating AAC
systems and new classroom routines. It has
been fantastic to see old and new friendships
bloom between students. 
 
We are looking forward to supporting our
student’s communication skills this year and
watching their progress over 2025.

Welcome Back
To School!

Meagan McKenzie
Stamp

Meagan McKenzie
Stamp

Meagan McKenzie
Stamp



 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-parents/issue-preview/


CALDSchool_Initiated_OnDemand_Nov2024_V2

ALLGRADUATES.COM.AU

Pashto - پښتو
Persian - فارسی I
Punjabi - ਪੰਜਾਬੀ
S’gaw Karen - ကညီကျိ
Samoan - Gagana Sāmoa
Somali - Soomaali
Spanish - Español
Swahili - Kiswahili
Tamil - தமிழ்
Thai - ภาษาไทย
Tigrinya - ትግርኛ 
Turkish - Türkçe
Urdu -  اُردُو
Vietnamese - Tiếng Việt
Zo - Zomi

For all other languages, please contact 03 9605 3053
and connect with our operator who will help you.

Step 1. Have the phone number of the school service ready to give to the interpreter.
Step 2. Find your language in the list below.
Step 3. Use the phone number for your language to connect with an interpreter.
Step 4. Tell the interpreter the name and phone number of the school.
Step 5. The interpreter will call the number you have provided and connect you with the school.
Step 6. The interpreter will stay on the call and interpret until you're finished.

Arabic - العربية
Assyrian Neo-Aramaic - 
Burmese - မြန်မာစာ 
Cantonese - 廣東話
Chaldean Neo-Aramaic - سورث
Dari - دری 
Dinka - Thuɔŋjäŋ
Hakha Chin - Laiṭong 
Hazaragi - هزارگی
Hindi - हिन्दी 
Khmer - ភាសាខ្មែរ
Malay - Bahasa Melayu
Mandarin  - 普通话
Nepali - नेपाली
Oromo - Afaan Oromoo

03 8820 1519
03 8820 1520
03 8820 1521
03 8820 1522
03 8820 1523
03 8820 1524
03 8820 1525
03 8820 1526
03 8820 1527
03 8820 1528
03 8820 1529
03 8820 1530
03 8820 1531
03 8820 1532
03 8820 1533

03 8820 1504
03 8820 1505
03 8820 1506
03 8820 1507
03 8820 1508
03 8820 1509
03 8820 1510
03 8820 1511
03 8820 1512
03 8820 1513
03 8820 1514
03 8820 1515
03 8820 1516
03 8820 1517
03 8820 1518

Learn more about the
National Interpreter Symbol

A GUIDE FOR FAMILIES
HOW TO USE AN INTERPRETER TO

CONTACT YOUR SCHOOL

The telephone numbers and languages listed below are designed for
parents and carers to call a school.

ܝܵܐ ܪܵ ܬܘܿ ܐܵ

This free* interpreting service is available for parents and carers to communicate key information about
their child’s education. This service is available Monday to Friday, between 8:30am and 6:00pm.

*Standard Call Charges Apply

This service is not available to parents and carers of full-fee-paying international students.
Please contact the school directly to arrange an interpreter. 

https://www.vic.gov.au/national-interpreter-symbol
https://www.vic.gov.au/national-interpreter-symbol
https://www.vic.gov.au/national-interpreter-symbol

	1. Front Page - Working Doc
	2a. Room 1 - No photos-  RC- Steph newsletteritem.png
	3a. Room 19- No Photo - RC newsletter item
	4a. Room 7 - No Photos - LC - Ben Mc
	5a.  LT  -No Photos -  Julia Item RC
	6a. RC Speech - No Photos- April B - Term 1 newsletter 2025
	7. FYLER-notice -Book Club Online
	8. Flyer to add - Guide For Families - All Graduates Interpreting Service



